SEPTEMBER 12, 2016 WORK SESSION TO DISCUSS CONTRACTS AND PERSONEL

IN ATTENDANCE:

WARREN SCHACHT, COUNCIL PRESIDENT (VIA PHONE)

JENNIFER HEATH, COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT

JOHN BAYLER, COUNCIL MEMBER JEFF STUDTMAN, COUNCIL MEMBER SCOTT SILCOX, COUNCIL MEMBER

ATTORNEY BILL HERRBACH

JOSHLEEN DENHAM, CLERK-TREASURER DAVE SONNENBERG, TCYS PRESIDENT

JOHN STOLL, TCYS TREASURER

Mr. Warren Schacht started the meeting by asking Mr. Sonnenberg about the equipment that is "missing" from our concessions for both Nelson Park and Congdon Park. Mr. Schacht spoke of the following items being in the building:

- 2 microwaves at each
- 2 refrigerators at each
- Deep Freezer at Nelson
- Cheese machine
- Card table
- Folding chairs
- Helmets/bats
- Jump ropes
- Board games
- Golf Cart

Mr. Dave Sonnenberg indicated that the board games and some other items were moved to the attic at Nelson Park. He further indicated that the equipment that has been there throughout the years has broken and they had to replace some equipment. Both he and John Stoll, Treasurer of TCYS contend that they just were doing what they thought they should, by cleaning up the concessions.

Mrs. Heath, Council Vice President inquired about the bats and helmets. Mr. Sonnenberg stated that those items were given to other not so fortunate leagues in the area.

Mr. Studtman, Council Member stated that the baseball league has always had equipment donated over the years and that it belonged to the town. However, the town has not kept good inventory of these items. Mr. Studtman then asked about the golf cart. Mr. Sonnenberg responded by saying the golfcart was repaired and paid for by the league for almost \$2000.00. According to Mr. Sonnenberg, the golf cart was purchased from Jim Webb by the previous league with Mike Cushway, and then the golf cart was given to Trail Creek Sports for Youth.

After a lengthy discussion, Mr. Schacht stated that since the town has kept poor records of inventory over the years, he asked that Mr. Sonnenberg bring the items back that he believes belong to the town.

Council requested that the following items be brought back within twenty four hours to the town hall garage.

- Field Lines
- Drags
- Rakes
- Brooms
- 1 Refrigerator
- 3 Chalk liners
- 2 microwaves

Next item to discuss is the shed that was built and paid for by Trail Creek Sports for Youth. Previously, council decided that the shed since built on town park property, the shed becomes the property of the Town of Trail Creek. After a short discussion about the condition of the shed, Mr. Schacht asked for the input of Attorney Bill Herrbach. Mr. Herrbach stated that he always believed that the shed was paid for, built and maintained by the league therefore the shed belongs to the league. Bill Herrbach, indicated that he also spoke with the Street Commissioner, Jeff Bruder regarding the poor condition of the shed. Mr. Bruder stated that the shed is not quality and was built on the old rotted foundation. Therefore, Bills recommendation would be to allow the league to take the shed. Council decided to allow Trail Creek Sports for Youth to take down the shed as soon as possible, however the town must be notified twenty four hours in advance of them doing so.

In closing, it was decided that moving forward the concessions will be inventoried at the beginning and end of every baseball season. Also, Mr. Schacht indicated that Mr. Bruder should go to Nelson and look in the attic for items discussed as well as take the bases out of the black boxes and store in the garage of the town hall.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm

Council 4422 President

TEST: Clerk Treasurer

Date

4.20-2016